IN THE SUPREME COURT OF THE REPUBLIC OF SINGAPORE

REGISTRAR’S CIRCULAR NO. 4 OF 2014

E-LITIGATION SHUT-DOWN IN THE SUPREME COURT

To facilitate the launch of the Singapore International Commercial Court, there will
be no electronic filing service for matters in the Supreme Court from 21:00 hours on
Monday, 29 December 2014 to 08:00 hours on Friday, 2 January 2015 (both dates

inclusive) (“the Transition Period”).

2 Any solicitor with filing deadlines or any urgent application to make during the
Transition Period may proceed to see the Duty Registrar in the Supreme Court for directions.

The Duty Registrar may:

(a) grant an extension of time for the filing of the application or document on or after 2
January 2015;

(b) grant leave for the application or document to be filed in hard copy on the solicitor’s
undertaking to file the same electronically on or after 2 January 2013; or

(¢) make such other order as may be appropriate in the circumstances.

Dated this 11™ day of December 2014.

SENIOR ASSISTANT REGISTRAR
SUPREME COURT



